
From: Sprott, Emma <Emma.Sprott@justice.govt.nz>  
Sent: Wednesday, 11 September 2019 10:36 a.m. 
Subject: Proposed Southland Water and Land Plan appeals 
Importance: High 
 
Good morning, 
 
I have referred the Regional Council and Ngā Rūnanga memoranda dated 6 September 2019 to 
Judge Borthwick who directs that any party who does not agree with the directions proposed and 
the matters set out for confirmation are to file a memorandum by Thursday 12 September 2019.   
 
Please note, Judge Borthwick will be on leave between Monday 16 September to Monday 14 
October 2019 and would like to be in a position to make directions by the end of the week. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 

Emma Sprott 
Case/Hearing Manager 
Environment Court of New Zealand | Land Valuation Tribunal 
20 Lichfield Street | PO Box 2069 | WX11113 | Christchurch 
DDI: +64 3 962 4158| Ext: 34158 | Mob: 027 6292355 

E-mail: Emma.Sprott@justice.govt.nz 
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